


- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
----
<S>                              <C>                  <C>                  <C>                  <C>
Common Stock, par value $1.00
  per share.....................      3,000,000             $16.995            $50,985,000           $4,124.69
- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
----
- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
----
</Table>

(1) Calculated pursuant to rule 457(c), based on the average of the high and low
    price for the shares of United States Steel Corporation common stock on the
    New York Stock Exchange Composite Tape for August 14, 2003.

THE REGISTRANT HEREBY AMENDS THIS REGISTRATION STATEMENT ON SUCH DATE OR DATES
AS MAY BE NECESSARY TO DELAY ITS EFFECTIVE DATE UNTIL THE REGISTRANT SHALL FILE
A FURTHER AMENDMENT WHICH SPECIFICALLY STATES THAT THIS REGISTRATION STATEMENT
SHALL THEREAFTER BECOME EFFECTIVE IN ACCORDANCE WITH SECTION 8(a) OF THE
SECURITIES ACT OR UNTIL THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT SHALL BECOME EFFECTIVE ON
SUCH DATE AS THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION (THE "COMMISSION"), ACTING
PURSUANT TO SECTION 8(a), MAY DETERMINE.
- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------

                        UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION
                 DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT AND STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

     United States Steel Corporation ("U. S. Steel") is pleased to send you this
prospectus describing the United States Steel Corporation Dividend Reinvestment
and Stock Purchase Plan (the "Plan"). The Plan provides a simple and convenient
method to make an initial investment in U. S. Steel, purchase additional shares
of U. S. Steel common stock and to have cash dividends automatically reinvested.

IF YOU ARE ALREADY PARTICIPATING IN THE PLAN, NO ACTION IS REQUIRED.

     Some of the significant features of the Plan include:

          -- Enrollment through initial direct stock purchase.
          -- Purchases through the reinvestment of quarterly dividends of up to
            $15,000 (more with permission of U. S. Steel).
          -- Purchase of Shares through weekly optional cash payments (minimum
            $50) up to $10,000 per month (more with permission of U. S. Steel).
          -- Option of monthly investment through automatic bank debits.
          -- Optional cash payments generally invested within a week of receipt.
          -- Purchase of ] atic bank 
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shares of U. S. Steel common stock as promptly as practicable, normally once
each week. To the extent dividends are declared, the Administrator will use
reinvested dividends to purchase shares on the quarterly dividend payment date.
Purchases may be made over a number of days to meet the requirements of the
Plan.

- -- SOURCE AND PRICING OF SHARES

     SOURCE OF SHARES.  Stock needed to meet the requirements of the Plan will
either be purchased in the open market or issued directly by U. S. Steel.

     PRICE OF SHARES PURCHASED IN THE OPEN MARKET.  If the shares are purchased
in the open market, your price per share will be the weighted average price of
the shares purchased on that day, or those days. With respect to open market
purchases, the Administrator will facilitate the purchase of shares for the Plan
on any securities exchange where U. S. Steel common stock is traded, in the
over-the-counter market or in privately negotiated transactions.

Trading fees incurred by the Plan for purchases will be paid by U. S. Steel and
will be reported to you as taxable income on Form 1099-DIV. All computations of
shares are calculated to three decimals and fractional shares are credited to
your Plan account.

     PRICE OF SHARES PURCHASED FROM U. S. STEEL.  If the shares are purchased
from U. S. Steel, your price per share (the "Purchase Price") will be the
average of the daily high and low sale prices as reported on the New York Stock
Exchange (the "NYSE") Composite Tape (the "NYSE Composite"). If there is no
trading of U. S. Steel common stock on the NYSE on the day the price per share
is to be determined, the Purchase Price will be determined by U. S. Steel on the
basis of such market quotations as it considers appropriate.

Because the Administrator may periodically change between the above methods for
purchasing shares, there can be no assurance that the method for determining
your price per share will not change. To obtain the current method, please call
(412) 433-4707.

     DISCOUNT.  Shares purchased under the Plan may, IN THE SOLE DISCRETION OF
U. S. STEEL, be subject to a discount of 0 to 3% ("Discount"). The Discount will
be established in U. S. Steel's sole discretion after a review of current market
conditions, the level of participation and current and
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projected capital needs. The Discount will apply to initial and optional cash
investments and the reinvestment of dividends. The Discount will be subtracted
from the Purchase Price of shares purchased for the Plan. Notice will be given
to participants or a public announcement will be made upon the implementation or
discontinuance of any Discount.
 PURCHASES EXCEEDING PLAN LIMITS--DISCOUNT IN EFFECT

The following discussion pertains only to purchases for which a Waiver of
Limitation has been obtained when the Discount is in effect. The terms set forth
below will apply to the full amount for which a waiver has been obtained. For
example, if a waiver is obtained to make an optional cash purchase of $20,000,
or $10,000 over the limit, the full $20,000 will be subject to these terms.

For a list of important dates with respect to purchases exceeding Plan limits
when a Discount is in effect, see Schedule I on page SI-1. Schedule I is only a
guide. Actual dates may be obtained by calling (412) 433-4707.

- -- PURCHASE INTERVALS

The Administrator will use initial and optional cash investments for which a
waiver has been obtained to purchase shares of U. S. Steel common stock once
each month. To the extent dividends are declared, the Administrator will use
reinvested dividends to purchase shares on a quarterly basis.

- -- SOURCE AND PRICING OF SHARES

     SOURCE OF SHARES.  Stock required to meet the requirements of the Plan when
a Discount is in effect will be issued directly by U. S. Steel.

     PRICE OF SHARES.  Your price per share will be the average of the daily
high and low sales prices of U. S. Steel common stock on the NYSE Composite for
the twelve Trading Days immediately preceding the relevant Investment Date, less
the Discount.

     SEE SCHEDULE I FOR A LIST OF RELEVANT DATES AND DEFINITIONS.

  O A "Trading Day" means a day on which trades of the U. S. Steel common stock
    are reported on the NYSE.

  O The twelve Trading Days immediately preceding the relevant Investment Date
    is the relevant "Pricing Period."





THE MARKET RISK ASSOCIATED WITH FLUCTUATION IN THE PRICE OF U. S. STEEL COMMON
STOCK. That is, if you send in a request to sell shares, it is possible that the
market price of U. S. Steel common stock could go down or up before your shares
are sold. In addition, you will not earn interest on a sales transaction.

You can choose to sell your shares through a stockbroker of your choice, in
which case you should request a certificate for your shares from the
Administrator. Allow two weeks for delivery of the certificate. (See "Issuance
of Certificates" on page 11.)
 SAFEKEEPING OF YOUR STOCK CERTIFICATES AND BOOK ENTRY

Any participant in the P�က�u at













                              STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

PLAN SERVICE FEES

<Table>
<Caption>

<S>                                         <C>
ENROLLMENT FEE FOR NEW INVESTORS.........   $10.00 per Account Enrollment
PURCHASE OF SHARES.......................   No Charge
SALE OF SHARES (Partial or Full):
     Transaction Fee.....................   No Charge
     Trading Fee.........................   $0.05 per Share
                                            (Subject to Change)
REINVESTMENT OF DIVIDENDS................   No Charge
OPTIONAL CASH INVESTMENTS VIA CHECK OR      No Charge
  AUTOMATIC INVESTMENT...................
GIFT OR TRANSFER OF SHARES...............   No Charge
SAFEKEEPING OF STOCK CERTIFICATES........   No Charge
CERTIFICATE ISSUANCE.....................   No Charge
RETURNED CHECKS..........................   $25.00 per Check
DUPLICATE STATEMENTS:
     Current Year........................   No Charge
     Prior Year(s).......................   $5.00 per Year, up to $25 Maximum
</Table>

The fee for duplicate statements must be paid in advance. In all other cases,
the applicable fees will be deducted from either the investment or proceeds from
a sale.
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                                                                    SCHEDULE III

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

For recorded information concerning the following Plan features, Call (412)
433-4707.

     Current Administrator Information
     Discount
     Threshold Price
     Requests for Waivers
     Source of Shares--Open Market Purchase or U. S. Steel Issuance

For other information about the Plan contact the Administrator, United States
Steel Shareholder Services:

<Table>
<Caption>

<S>            <C>
Telephone:                   (412)433-4801
Facsimile:                   (412)433-4818
Email:         SHAREHOLDERSERVICES@USS.COM
</Table>

Make all checks and money orders payable to: United States Steel Corporation.

Send written correspondence and optional cash Investments to the Administrator
at the following address:

     UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION
     SHAREHOLDER SERVICES
     600 GRANT STREET, ROOM 611
     PITTSBURGH, PA 15219-2800

Please include your daytime telephone number.  Please use the transaction stub
at top of your quarterly statement for optional cash Investments.

                                      SIII-1

                                                          LOGO

                                             UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION
                                                Dividend Reinvestment and
                                                   Stock Purchase Plan
                                                       Prospectus
                                                     August   , 2003

                      [This Page Intentionally Left Blank]

                                    PART II
                     INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS



ITEM 14. OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION.

<Table>
<S>                                                           <C>
Securities and Exchange Commission filing fee...............  $  4,125
Costs of printing and engraving.............................    14,000
Accounting fees and expenses................................    10,000
Miscellaneous expenses......................................    20,000
                                                              --------
     Total..................................................  $ 48,125
                                                              ========
</Table>

All of the foregoing expenses are estimated except for the Securities and
Exchange Commission filing fee.

ITEM 15. INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.

Article V of the By-Laws of United States Steel Corporation (the "Corporation")
provides that the Corporation shall indemnify to the fullest extent permitted by
law any person who is made or is threatened to be made a party or is involved in
any action, suit, or proceeding whether civil, criminal, administrative or
investigative by reason of the fact that he is or was a director, officer,
employee or agent of the Corporation or is or was serving at the request of the
Corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation,
partnership, joint venture, trust, enterprise, or nonprofit entity.

The Corporation is empowered by Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation
Law, subject to the procedures and limitations stated therein, to indemnify any
person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any
threatened, pending or completed action, suit or proceeding, whether civil,
criminal, administrative or investigative (other than an action by or in the
right of the Corporation) by reason of the fact that such person is or was an
officer, employee, agent or director of the Corporation, or is or was serving at
the request of the Corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of
another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise
against expenses (including attorneys' fees), judgments, fines and amounts paid
in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by such person in connection with
such action, suit or proceeding if he acted in good faith and in a manner he
reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the
Corporation, and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had no
reasonable cause to believe his conduct was unlawful. The Corporation may
indemnify any such person against expenses (including attorneys' fees) in an
action by or in the right of the Corporation under the same conditions, except
that no indemnification is permitted without judicial approval if such person is
adjudged to be liable to the Corporation. To the extent a director or officer is
successful on the merits or otherwise in the defense of any action referred to
above, the Corporation must indemnify him against the expenses which he actually
and reasonably incurred in connection therewith.

Policies of insurance are maintained by the Corporation under which directors
and officers of the Corporation are insured, within the limits and subject to
the limitations of the policies, against
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certain expenses in connection with the defense of actions, suits or
proceedings, and certain liabilities which might be imposed as a result of such
actions, suits or proceedings, to which they are parties by reason of being or
having been such directors or officers.

The Corporation's Certificate of Incorporation provides that no director shall
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             (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the
        Securities Act of 1933;

             (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after
        the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent
        post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the
        aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth
        in the registration statement.

             (iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan
        of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement
        or any material change to such information in the registration
        statement;

          Provided however, that paragraphs (a)(1)(i) and (a)(1)(ii) do not
     apply if the information required to be included in a post-effective
     amendment by those paragraphs is contained in periodic reports filed by the
     registrant pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Securities
     Exchange Act of 1934 that are incorporated by reference herein.

          (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the
     Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed
     to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered
     therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed
     to be the bona fide offering thereof.

          (3) To remove from registration by means of post-effective amendment
     any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
     termination of the offering.
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(b) The Corporation hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining any
liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the Corporation's
annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the Securities
Exchange Act of 1934 that is incorporated by reference in the Registration
Statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the
securities offered therein and the offering of such securities at that time
shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

(c) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act
of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the
Corporation pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the Corporation
has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission
such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act
of 1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for
indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the
Corporation of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling
person of the Corporation in the successful defense of any action, suit or
proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in
connection with the securities being registered, the Corporation will, unless in
the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent,
submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such
indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of
1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.
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                                   SIGNATURES

PURSUANT TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED, THE
REGISTRANT HAS DULY CAUSED THIS REGISTRATION STATEMENT ON FORM S-3 TO BE SIGNED
ON ITS BEHALF BY THE UNDERSIGNED, THEREUNTO DULY AUTHORIZED, IN THE CITY OF
PITTSBURGH, COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA, ON AUGUST 21, 2003.

                                          UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

                                          BY: /s/ LARRY G. SCHULTZ
                                            ------------------------------------
                                              NAME: LARRY G. SCHULTZ
                                                TITLE: VICE PRESIDENT
                                                 & CONTROLLER

PURSUANT TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED, THIS
REGISTRATION STATEMENT ON FORM S-3 HAS BEEN SIGNED BELOW BY THE FOLLOWING
PERSONS IN THE CAPACITIES INDICATED ON AUGUST 21, 2003.

<Table>
<Caption>
                      SIGNATURE                                          TITLE
                      ---------                                          -----
<S>                                                    <C>

                          *                             Chief Executive Officer and Chairman of
- -----------------------------------------------------    Board (Principal Executive Officer and



                   Thomas J. Usher                                     Director)

                          *                             Executive Vice President, Treasurer and
- -----------------------------------------------------      Chief Financial Officer (Principal
                Gretchen R. Haggerty                               Financial Officer)

                /S/ LARRY G. SCHULTZ                    Vice President & Controller (Controller)
- -----------------------------------------------------
                  Larry G. Schultz

                          �        *resident esident eu䥨甀----





                                                                   Exhibit 3.2

                                                        State of Delaware
                                                       Secretary of State
                                                    Division of Corporations
                                                   Delivered 11:56 AM 05/16/2003
                                                    Filed 11:56 AM 05/16/2003
                                                   SRV 030318902-3396733 File

            CERTIFICATE OF AMENDMENT OF CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION

                                       OF

                        UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

     (hereinafter called the "corporation"), a corporation organized and
existing under and by virtue of the General Corporation Law of the State of
Delaware, does hereby certify:

     1. The name of the corporation is United States Steel Corporation.

     2. The certificate of incorporation of the corporation is hereby amended by
striking out the first paragraph of Article Fourth thereof and by substituting
in lieu of said Article the following new Article:

     FOURTH: The total number of shares of capital stock which the Corporation
shall have authority to issue is Four Hundred Forty Million (440,000,000), of
which Four Hundred Million (400,000,000) shares shall be Common Stock having a
par value of one dollar ($1.00) per share and Forty Million (40,000,000) shares
shall be shares of Preferred Stock, without par value (hereinafter called
"Preferred Stock").

     3. The amendment of the certificate of incorporation herein certified has
been duly adopted in accordance with the provisions of Section 242 of the
General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware.

Executed on this 14th day of May, 2003

                                            /s/ Craig D. Mallick
                                            ----------------------------
                                            Craig D. Mallick, Authorized Person





                                                                    Exhibit 23.1

                       CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS

We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration
Statement on Form S-3 of our reports dated February 25, 2003, relating to the
financial statements and financial statement schedule, which appear in United
States Steel Corporation's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended
December 31, 2002. We also consent to the reference to us under the heading
"Experts" in such Registration Statement.

/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
August 21, 2003





Commission (collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments
to the Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of
1933, as amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve,
and to do any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary
or desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act
and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 27 day of May ,
2003.

                                   /s/ Roy G. Dorrance
                                   -------------------------------
                                   Roy G. Dorrance

                                POWER OF ATTORNEY

         KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

         That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Gretchen R. Haggerty and Larry G. Schultz, or any one of them, my
true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering three (3) million shares of United States Steel
Corporation common stock to be issued in connection with a Dividend Reinvestment
and Stock Purchase Plan, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange
Commission (collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments
to the Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of
1933, as amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve,
and to do any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary
or desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act
and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 27th day of May ,
2003.

                                   /s/ John G. Drosdick
                                   -------------------------------
                                   John G. Drosdick

                                POWER OF ATTORNEY

         KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

         That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Gretchen R. Haggerty and Larry G. Schultz, or any one of them, my
true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering three (3) million shares of United States Steel
Corporation common stock to be issued in connection with a Dividend Reinvestment
and Stock Purchase Plan, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange
Commission (collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments
to the Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of
1933, as amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve,
and to do any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary
or desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act
and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 27th day of May ,
2003.

                                   /s/ Dr. Shirley Ann Jackson
                                   -------------------------------
                                   Dr. Shirley Ann Jackson





and Stock Purchase Plan, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange
Commission (collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments
to the Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of
1933, as amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve,
and to do any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary
or de� See� e�e,



                                POWER OF ATTORNEY

         KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

         That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Gretchen R. Haggerty and Larry G. Schultz, or any one of them, my
true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering three (3) million shares of United States Steel
Corporation common stock to be issued in connection with a Dividend Reinvestment
and Stock Purchase Plan, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange
Commission (collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments
to the Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of
1933, as amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve,
and to do any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary
or desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act
and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 27th day of May ,
2003.

                                   /s/ Thomas J. Usher
                                   -------------------------------
                                   Thomas J. Usher

                                POWER OF ATTORNEY

         KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

         That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Gretchen R. Haggerty and Larry G. Schultz, or any one of them, my
true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and � tnd tutiƠ-zfooTwern and
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resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering three (3) million shares of United States Steel
Corporation common stock to be issued in connection with a Dividend Reinvestment
and Stock Purchase Plan, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange
Commission (collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments
to the Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of
1933, as amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve,
and to do any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary
or desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act
and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 14th day of
August, 2003.

                                   /s/ Gretchen R. Haggerty
                                   -------------------------------
                                   Gretchen R. Haggerty


